WILSON CREEK SCHOOL MORNING BULLETIN: MONDAY, APRIL 3, 2017



Monday-Friday



The business office for the week of April 3rd:

Monday, April 3rd, -Thursday, April 6th 8:00 am - 3:00 pm

Closed for lunch from 12:00 pm - 1:00 pm.

Closed Friday, April 7th, 2017 April 10, the school will resume normal operating hours.

Here is what's happening in our neck of the woods....

Today: Monday-Friday SPRING BREAK!!

Next Week: Monday Welcome BACK!!

Tuesday BBCC placement test today!

SL Softball at Manson, players dismissed at 12:55 pm, leave at 1:05pm, game

starts at 4:30 pm

Wednesday Book mobile is here today ☺

Thursday Nurse Sarah is here ©

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS

• CHILD FIND: In our continuing effort to ensure that we are serving all eligible children in our school district, Wilson Creek School District will hold a Child Find screening on April 26, 2017. We will be screening children from 9:00-12:00 noon. If you are in need of another time, please call and we will make arrangements. We will screen in the area of speech. If you have a child or know someone who has a child with any concerns in this area please contact Wilson Creek School District to arrange for a screening. Consent for screening forms will be available in the school office and will be sent home with all preschool and kindergarten children after spring break.

GEAR UP

• <u>STAFF:</u> Just a heads up on a few GEAR UP activities and dates. <u>Big Bend Placement Testing April 11</u>, Etiquette Lunch, May 17, Pizza, Pop and Power Tools May 24. I will let you know times and students participating as the events get closer.

<u>FFA</u>

• FFA MEMBERS: Please check with Mr. Mortimer and sign up for, State Ag Mechanics, State Horse Judging and State FFA Convention. Sign up in Mr. Mortimer classroom. ©

ASB & FBLA

• FBLA: Conference in Spokane, April 19th-22nd.

WILSON CREEK SCHOOL MORNING BULLETIN: MONDAY, APRIL 3, 2017

REMINDERS

- SENIORS: Please see the office to pick up your invitations and/or cap and gown for graduation.
- <u>ALL:</u> Check out local and community news at <u>www.wcsd.me</u>. Currently, the 5th and 6th grade class have been scouring the town and school to keep you up-to-date and informed.
- <u>ALL</u>: Nominate a Teacher of The Week!! Check out the flyers around the school for information on how to nominate! Don't worry, it's easy!! All you have to do is write a short essay about why this teacher has made a difference in your school and community. Each week, a winning teacher will be featured on-air and will receive a \$500 classroom grant courtesy of WSECU. All entries need to be submitted by May 31, 2017.
- <u>SENIORS:</u> Did you know there is more than \$16 million in scholarships available to students on? TheWashBoard is a website you can use to be matched with scholarships. Just create a profile, which includes your GPA and fields of study or colleges being considered.
- 9-12 GRADE: Will you be an incoming 9th, 10th, 11th or 12th grade student this summer? Are you interested in Engineering and Design? Would you like to earn college credit? FWEE will be offering a Hydropower and STEM Career Academy this June in Wenatchee. If interested please contact Mrs. Garrett.
- <u>9-12 GRADE</u>: Now is the time to be thinking about whether or not you have completed your **community service** hours for the year. REMEMBER, as a 9th grader you need 10 hours, 10th graders need 15 hours, 11th graders need 20 hours, and 12th graders need 25 hours. Please do not wait until your senior year to get them done. Some of you have already done them; you just need the paperwork signed. Please take care of this; it is your **responsibility to do so.**
- <u>ALL SECONDARY:</u> Any 7-12 student who is **ineligible** or on **probation** will serve their lunchtime in detention to do their schoolwork until the next list comes out.
- FROM THE KITCHEN: Students are NOT allowed to take lunch trays out of the cafeteria, this includes to the outdoor seating area
- **FROM THE KITCHEN:** Please DO NOT remove the pallets from the back door of the kitchen, we ship them back to our supplier.
- FROM THE KITCHEN: Every Tuesday the kitchen recieves a delivery from FSA. They are asking for students, parents, and vistors to please not park in the front SW area of the upper gym parking lot between the hours of 1:00 pm, and 3:00 pm. Thank you.